

THE WORSHIPFUL COMPANY OF CHARTERED SECRETARIES AND ADMINISTRATORS

INCORPORATED BY ROYAL CHARTER

Edward Nicholl
Junior Warden

Ms J Montgomerie, Principal, Green Spring Academy Shoreditch, Gosset Street, London E2 6NW

22nd February, 2018.

Dear Ms Montgomerie,

As the mentors of the Green Spring Sheriffs' Challenge team, Cassi Latham, Hafsana Khan, Iqra Amani, Jade Goodwin, Jessica Jibbison and Rushamba Wright, we felt that we needed to write to tell you how impressed we were with the performance and application of your students, not only at the heats last Tuesday evening, but throughout the whole process.

From the beginning when we first met with them, they have been polite and courteous and have listened to our suggestions and then adapted and applied them as they thought necessary, whilst at the same time retaining their ownership of the project.

Their choice of a current leader was a difficult and challenging one, but their dedication to the research, collation of facts and critical analysis, together with their innovative and enthusiastic ideas for presenting their material, was a joy to behold.

On the night the team had been drawn to present first and we found that the layout of the hall was far more restrictive than we had expected, but the way they quickly adapted their delivery, making full use of the floor space and then moving to the small stage was well thought out and well delivered. We may be slightly biased, but their performance was brilliant in terms of movement and liveliness, their eye contact was superb and their delivery of the case for their chosen leader set a high bar for the other competitors.

The maturity of their interaction with the other teams at the heats was impressive, as was the magnanimous manner in which they handled the set back of seeing another team preferred to them.

Their behaviour and demeanour was at all times exemplary and these young ladies are a true credit to Green Spring Academy.

We would also extend our thanks to Miss McEwan for her support and enabling us to work with your students.

It has been our pleasure, and a very rewarding experience for us, to work with Miss McEwan and your students.

Yours sincerely,

Angela Squire and Edward Nicholl

SADDLERS' HOUSE, 3RD FLOOR, 40 GUTTER LANE, LONDON EC2V 6BR.

TELEPHONE: (020) 7726 2955. EMAIL: clerk@wccsa.org.uk VAT NO. 940 5032 56